





GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.)

Musical Chairs Anyone?

Ag vou all kuow we are well under way on the produetion of the 20th Auniversary of the LA Rodeo,
We have a lot of work to get done and only nine months to do it. We have had two snceessful rodeo
meetings with lots of great ideas forfundraising. advertising, and the rodeo itself.

The theme of the IGRA Convention in Phoenix was “Change™. They challenged all of the associa-
tious to take a self-inventory and see where changr is necded. W in LA have aceepted this chal-
lenge and are cager to make a difference.

In order to make our rodeo wore efficient and cost effective. we are looking hard at every aspect of
the rodeo. We are currently fine tuuing the budget. working on an advertising cumpaign. and ag-
gressively seeking new spousorships.

With this fresh approach to rodeo. there are still many vital chair positions and conmittees that
uced to be filled. If voa are interested in any of the fu]lﬂwm" positions, please contact me at

odeovpltlaroden.cony or give me a call at howme {714) 895-1201.

‘11 - » * E i E l G & E - [l
Publie Relatious Directar Spousorship Coordinator
Security Director Charitics Coordinator
Hotel Direvtar Latin Outreach Coordinator

Rolea Commereinl Coordinator
Yendor Coordinator

Graud Eutry Coordinator

Set Design Coordinator

L am looking forward to working with all of von this vear to pradier the higgest nund best rodeo in
the 1GIRA cirenit. Feel free to contaet me anvtime if von have any ideas. connnents, or questions.,
Teaw LA is off to a great start and would love von to be n part of the excitement,

Oy
GSGRA-Greater Los Angeles Chapter
Viee President of Rodeo Operations

(‘LAC Dlunbu* of the Month

Mark Jensen has been the Chapter Treasurer
for mauy years. He has done an amazing job
with the Chapter Finances and with dealing
with the IRS. But not only has he been a
dedicated board member, he has also sup-
ported the chapter at fundraisers and rodeos
as a timer. Mark has also been an amazing
friend. assisting inany of us personally and
professionally, This ehapter is lucky to have
sttch a remarkable man as an active member.
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GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.)

The Ole Grey Mare, She Ain’t What She Used To Be!

After many years of travel and use it's time to repair the Roll-O-Roper. Since it draws
so much attention when she makes an appearance, she needs to look her best. She is
currently being dismantled so she can under go a major overhaul. Both the horse and
the calf have chipped paint, rusted metal and broken parts. So we need your help to
restore her to her original beauty,

After doing much research on this training unit, we
have found that she is missing a lot of parts. If you or
anyone you know has an old broken saddle, reins,
bits, stirrups, or blanket that can be donated to us,
please email Cody at rodeovp@larodeo.com or give
him a call at home (714) 895-1201. The condition of
these items doesn’t matter; he can repair and alter
them for use with the Roll-O-Roper. All of the labor
and supplies are being donated so the face-lift won’t
cost us anything.

We also need extra ropes. The Roll-O-Roper only has
one rope. While someone is actually on the horse, we
demonstrate the basics of roping to the people in
line. This is hard to accomplish with only one rope!

Imagine That!!

Yes, "Imagine That" is helping us raise money for
our L.A, Rodeo! It's as easy and 1,2,3! And helps us
to continue to produce rodeos

and donate to our charity's!

A "Imagine That" will give 17% of all your online pur-

1 chase's to L.A. Rodeo Association! They offer top

¥ quality products at reasonable price's, and they offer
a money back guarantee if you are not satisfied with
your purchase!

Products range from cellular phone accessories, imprinted garments, t-shirts, hats,
kitchenware, leather items, electronics’, house wares
and much more! They add new items each week so please check back often!

1. Log onto www.imaginethat7.com

2. Make a purchase of any of the over 1000 items on the site

3. When you check out, simply pick L.A. Rodeo from the charity pull down list
and finish your check out!
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The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association

President: Jabby Lowe . 4226 East 15" Street
VP Admin: John Carrillo . Long Beach, Ca 90804
VP Rodeo: Thom Brennan .  www.gsgra.org
Treasurer: Bill Chapmam . e-mail: gsgra@gsgra.org
Secretary: James Gearity . (619) 293-0666

The only place to be on the weekend
of November 21-22-23 is...

Scm Freavmeisco

Join us for

Friday Evening
Vintage Country At Marlena’s

Saturday 10:00 am
State Board of Directors Meeting
Ramada Plaza Hotel

Saturday Evening
Mr. Ms. Miss GSGRA Pageant
Ramada Plaza Hotel

Sunday 10:00 am
State Board of Directors Meeting

The Cladte ia e alffcial wamalettor o
The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association

Newsletter Co-Chairs
Ruth Hilderbrandt mamarodeo@aol.com
and Joseph Olney rodeobrit@aol.com
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PO Box 2407 — Long Beach, Calif. 90801-2407 ~ (562) 498-1675

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER

Santa Barbara Pride—A Roping Success

The LA Rodeo made its’ first
appearance at the Santa Barbara
Pride Festival in October. With
the Roll-0-Roper, LA Rodco
Banners, und two truckloads of
western déeor, we departed LA for
Santa Barbara on Friday the 10th.

The LA Rodeo booth was at the
main entrance to the festival. As
gucsts wulked in, they stopped and
watched all of us demonstrating
how to rope a calf. The crowd
loved it. There were lots of cheers

.-i I'-' A vy
T . T £5 = :
Lt ot L ST as we caught the calf and lots of

Lenore Roll-O sighs as we missed,

It was a big success. We had adults as well ax ¢hLildren up on the Roll-O-Roper trving
to rope the calf as it shot out from under the horse. Those who participated received a
rodeo ribbon.

The producers of S.B. Pride said that there was an approx. ernwd of 3.000 people that
attended this vears pride festival, The community welcomed us with open arms. The
Sunta Barbara News Press was covering the event. We were extremely pleased to
wuke up Sunday morning and see a nice hig picture of Keith, Mark, Javier. and Cody’s
left arm, demonstrating the Roll-O-Roper. This type of free publicity is invaluable to
our organization.

A huge THANK YOU to Sue D, Lenore M. Mark .. Keith A, Cody B.. Joe M., and
Will H., for all of the hard work they put in the whole weeked. Many from Santa
Barbara now know ahout Gay Rodeo and they exven know how to rope a calfl A
special thank yon goes to Devoun D, for teaching us how to rope 2o we couhl teach
others without looking like a huneh of westeru goobers, Visit larodeo.com to see more
pretures of this ey ent.
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DIRECTORY

GLAC Hotline
(562) 498-1675

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.)

Mark your Calendars...

November 8, 2003, 10:00 AM o

GLAC Chapter Meeting Larry Andrick: President@/arodeo.com
Plummer Park Community Center, Rm. 5 ; "-r:f' "T ;D‘:‘;N!SJRAPUN
7377 Santa Monica Blvd. W. Hollywood E"m.fp g: RﬂdnEﬂm{;ﬂP;ﬁiﬁ_gCﬂm
Cody Boggio: RodeoVP@larodeo.com
SECRETARY
November 8, 2003, 8:00 PM Reilti Affiida: SecaiaaEiocio toi
Country Night At _—_ TRTEASUHERI
Hamburger Mary's ark Jensen: Treasuren@/arodeo.com
STATE BOARD Representatives
740 E. Broadway, Long Beach Lenore Mankoff
i Greg G.
(562) 983-7001 s »
Alternates
November 21, 2003, 9:00 PM Eﬂ:ll: j«rrudﬂ
11502 Ventura Blvd., Studio City, CA By-Laws
4 Greg G.
(81 8)760 9749 Chapter Equipment Managers
Michael H.
November 21 - 23, 2003, o Efﬂ“??ﬂﬂ“ i
. % ion@ia .CO
GSGRA State Board Meeting e L
Bay Area. More details on the GSGRA Paul A,
Web Site. GSGRA Royalty contest. E"mm’é‘ﬂ“{m“““
Fundraising
Future Chapter Meetings Ron D. and Michael ::: (Co-Chairs)
Nov. 8 (L.A.), Dec 7 (Sunday) (L.A) ”eg‘j’:’; #
Jan. 7 (Long Beach), Feb | (Long Beach) Marchar:zdisa
Enc Z.
Nominations
Keith Arruda
. . Publici
Special Reminder O
Webgirl
There will be a vote on change to our By- ~ Paul Truc:rm;::-:.:.f;m:N %%rg_%m;@mw
laws at the November 8 meeting. Please Corey Shaw : New:Iett:rr@lamdegcnm

plan to attend for this important discussion.

L.A. NEws | NOVEMBER 2003
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Be sure to mark your calendars tor the next meetings of the Greater San Dicgo

Chapter of GSGRA.

November 4, 2003—Annual Meeting of Members 7pm
November 18, 2003—Annual Banquer (time and site TBA)
December 2, 2003—Membership Meeting 7pm
December 16, 2003—=Rodeo Roundtable 7pin

All Mcetings will be held at Twigg's CoffeeShop

R RIS AR ?@hﬁéwgﬂﬂ AL




ANNUAIL BANSUE'X

Well, it’s that time of year again. Time to ger together and celebrate the tact thar we
survived another rodeo. Yes, it's time for our Annual Member's Banquet. Ar this
rime, the Banquet Committee is still trying ro decide where to eat. The tentative
date is Tuesday, November 18. Tickets will go on sale as soon as the site, time and
cost has been determined. For more information, drop one of the Board Members a
note and they'll be glad to update you,

A THANKS FROM SAFETY

Thanks to all the volunteers for helping the Safety Team during Rodeo2003...we
couldn't have done it without you!!! A special thanks ro my Assistant, Andrea, for
all her hard work throughout the weekend. I'd also like to thank Carlos and Joseph
(aka Madonna) for their understanding and cooperation! A huge thanks ro Ed,
James and Ken for helping to make my rookie year as Satety Coordinator a success!!!
And lastly I'd like to thank everyone who worked so hard to make this year's rodeo
happen and for allowing me to be a part of the ream...ya'll ROCK!!!

Steve Wollert
2003 Satery Coordinator

# .r N
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RODEO HOTXTLINE
(619) 2984708

WEBSITE

www.sandiegorodeo.com

E-MAIL CONTACT LIST

CA 92103-4221

GREATER
SAN DIEGO Fresidﬂmi g 5". lieeo %, 00
VT - Admin vpads ) 1. COM
CHAPITER VP - Rodeo rodeodirecto iegorodeo.col
Treasurer sy e U1
Secrelary Teat LA
3707 5TH Rodeo Direcror rodecli s iy O, COIM
AVE, Membership membershi nliegoroden o
Vendors vendors@sandiceuroden.com
SUITE 530 Entértamment cnterminment@sand iceondeo com
SAN DIEHG, Volunteers ers@sandiceoronden . com




Bay Area Chapter - www.bayarearodeo.com * Hotline: (415) 561-9228

Letter From Your President

Halloween is just around the corner,
which tells me that the holiday
season is almost here. Halloween
also tells me that the BAC night at
the Grand National Rodeo is over,
as well as IGRA Finals. | know ['ll
be a nervous wreck at the Cow
Palace wondering how our guys did
in the Royalty Competition! If | could
have it MY way, Eric would be
bringing home a sash for GSGRA
and Ed would be bringing one home
for HSRA. I'd wish Ed and Eric luck
In this letter, but the event will be
over by the time they read it. Oh
hell.......good luck anyway! I'm sure
you'll both do us proud!

I'd like to congratulate Doug Graff
on a great turnout for his first "Best
Buck in the Bay" 2004 Rodeo
Committee meeting this past week.
It was great to see so many people
there, especially those that were
willing to take the bull by the horns
and head up a committee. With this
much advanced planning, | have a
very good feeling that things will run
very smoothly this coming year.
Contact Doug if you'd like to get
involved with the rodeo production
team. We're always looking for a
few more volunteers!

And finally, this will be the last time
that | can mention that the BAC will
be hosting the next state board
meeting as well as the GSGRA
Royalty Pageant. It would be
wonderful to see many of your
faces out in the audience to see our
current Mr. GSGRA Eric Hanson
stepping down from his title. From
what | understand, it will be a
pageant that you won't want to
miss! I'm anxious and excited for
the rest of the California chapters to
come to our wonderful city and
have a weekend to remember. The
chapter website will also have
Information regarding all meetings
and parties for that weekend, so
don't forget to check us out at
www.bayarearodeo.com when you
get a chance.

Adrian Arteche
BAC President

Next Chapter Meeting

Tuesday, November 11th
7:00 pm

Marlena’s
488 Hayes Street, San Francisco




The Immortal Words of  drinks - without them y'all would have been
sober! DJ Rosa, Rick D., George H. for selling

Our Fearless Leader: advance tickets and spreading the good word.

Howdy, The Kickers Cloggers and Rawhide LA Wran-
First things first, congratulations to the San ~ 91€rs for a spectacular perfnlrmanoe (with mu-
Diego Chapter for another great rodeo. Y'all 3 O ) Laymn :
are awesome. | also want to thank the chap- 2R acobsen of Kickers/
ter for demonstrating some awesome Team TR E;?;E;fgsirp'::?:n;m
GSGRA spirit. In case you missed it, all &Y 2

= ik AN 50 cont beer and $1

GSGRA members got a discount on rodeo _
merchandise when they presented their g Pucker shots. Carlos
membership badge. That's super. | Madrid and local San
Congrats again 1o all the chapters for their Diego Chapter Volunteers for taking care of

: : : business at Kickers before the bus arrived.
rodeos this year. I'm already looking forward , :
to next year's rodeos, just have to survive Scott G. and Jason D. for MCing the nights

the holiday season! events. Larry A. for being the “Voice of the Bus
The next state board \ Trip” Pictures of the bus trip can be viewed at ;
meeting will be this month http:/fwww.ofoto.com/l.jsp?

San F,gmm c=s9yq6ex.11wi2u79&x=1&y=h0v2gs Stay

If you're tuned for our next trip which will be

around, scheduled in
please drop about three

in. Saturday months time!
night of = Robert

the board meet-  ingisthe e,
state royalty contest and I'm sure the con- * ,

testants ngld appreciate your cheers. All of The Educatfon Comm’ﬂee submitted
the committees are hard at work on their a Palm Springs Education
action plans and additional committee mem- Weekend proposal to Al
bers are always needed. If you'd like o join a Wright to take to the IGRA
committee, just let me or the committee chair board meeting on October
knuw 23. By the next state board
z;u at the rodeo, meeting we should know

9%ab financially if we can proceed with this proposal.
WILL WE EVER BE ALLOWED TO  Horse Sharing:12 Must Know Tips For Success
RENT A BUS AGAIN? “More Than Manners" If you ride a borrowed
The bus trip to Kickers on the 18th of Octo- horse, follow these etiquette exampies.

ber was a huge success! With 40 people Staying on Good Terms with the Horse Owner

attending, the trip raised $300.00 for the LA Show appreciation: Honor the trust your friend
Chapter. With a fotal of 317 drinks served on  has placed in you Don't be easily offended>
the bus sponsored by Bud Light and Pucker,
faaaabulous performances by the Rawhide
LA Wranglers and Kicker's Cloggers, hot
cowboys and cowgirls as far as the eye Do the Right:Thing: Honor your friend's horsery
could see, DJ Rosa spinning at Kickers, and  idiosyncrasies. Follow the bam rules. Be Safe.
a volunteer party for the San Diego Rodeo,  Cleaning Up: Take good care of tack Put things
the night was almost too much fun. back where they belong (or at least where you
A special THANK YOU goes out to: James  found them). Do any agreed-upon chores.

(3 and Tham R = fnr sarvinn thaca 47

For the Horse's Sake: Keep your commitments.
Follow the basic rules of horsemanship



Accentuate the Positive, Eliminate the
Negative: Communicate Occasionally . Give
a token of appreciation. If you are more
interested in these tips check out the Horse
llustrated Magazine May of 2003.

Don't forget at the next state board meeting in
November we will conduct a seminar on
Ethics and Conflicts of Interest
given by Avery Belka, one of

point to as best. This will take hard work and
time but | know that we can do it.

Al Wright acw@earthlinl.net
Trustee-GSGRA  (323)644-7206 Home
(213)400-4423 Cell

A NEW KIND OF OLD BAG!!!!

The new Team GSGRA Rodeo Gear/Duffle
Bag is now available through Pride Apparel.

the attorney’s for the .

Federal Reys’ewe @ You can check it out at hitp://www.

Bank of San Fran- ‘g pma.f pareio;

cisco. Everyone is RONAL @l

i s Sy G s ﬂ n n g, bk g

seminar.

Roz Cam 6.5 ”‘ . " - . . compartment for
P boots or shoes. It

Education Chair comes embroidered with the Team GSGRA

Education @GSGRA.com logo and can have your name added as well.

22 2 2 R 2 2 32222222 dd Rl

Official
G.S.G.R.A.
Stuff!

http://www.prideappareico.com

From the desk of:

OUR TRUSTEE

Sponsors Opt-Out: Pucker will not be renew-

ing their sponsorship of IGRA next year. Elbow
Grease is also not going to be an IGRA sponsor
next year stating non-compliance issues this
past year.

More about Sponsors: GSGRA and our chap-
ters need to do the very best job we can at get-
ting sponsor information out and working with
them all year long. Making sure that sponsors
has nothing but great things to say about us. |
am planning on attending chapters members
meeling in the first few months of the New Year
making sure you have all the tools you need to
work with and support our sponsors. | would like
us fo be the association in IGRA that sponsors

The bag

sells for $48. Itis very sturdy and a large
enough for taking all those clothes you will
need at the next rodeo.

— I

LOST TOOLS.......ccoviivrrennen

Before rodeo in LA this year, | loaned out my
sawsall to someone involved with the LA Ro-
deo. PLEASE, | need it back for work and |
don't remember who borrowed it. If you have it,
please e-mail me and | will come get it.

Thanks Erin Eaton

You can reach Erin by e-mail in care off:
Membership@aol.com
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Let’s Go
) SUNDANCE SALOON
Shopping! CHAPTER NIGHT

The Bay Area Chapter

continues with Chapter Night
Western Warehouse at the Sundance Saloon on the

in Milpitas nd l
now offers GSGRA Members a 2 Sunday of Every Month!

15 % Discount Join other chapter
Just show your membership card. members and friends for a

fun night of dancing at

: » sSundance Saloon. This will
Shop at the following additional be a great wrap-up to

merchants, and receive a
i Sundance Stompede
10% Discount weekend! >

with your GSGRA membership card.

Winner's Circle Western Wear
Antioch Sundance Saloon

November 9th

Rhinestone Cowboy 550 Barnveld, San Francisco
Pleasant Hill 6:00-11:00 p.m.

Duke & Rosie's www.sundancesaloon.org
Monterey

Bay Area Chapter Contacts

President, Adrian Arteche,

i Archival Chair, Allen ister
president@bayarearodeo.com TR en Registe

archives@bayarearodeo.com
Communications Chalr, Eric Hanson
VP Administration, Jim Hauck, nm@bﬂrareamdeﬂ_mm
vpadmin@bayarearodeo.com Community Outreach Chair, Deana Dawn
outreach@bayarearodeo.com
VP Rodeo Ops, Trawis Gardner, Fundraising Chair, Aaron Lindsey
vprodeo@bayarearodeo.co fundraising@bayarearodeo.com
! Education Chair, Open Position
Secretary, Aaron Lindsey, education@bayarearodeo.com
i secretaw@ﬁt?:yaraa rodeo.com Membership Chair, Open Position

membership@bayarearodeo.com
Rodeo Director, Doug Graff

Treasurer, Chns Caufield, rodeo@bayarearodeo com

treasurer@bayarearodeo.com

All informabon is beheved accurate at me of pnnling Al events and limes subject lo change




Hey Yall,

Wanted to thank everyone for

attending our fundraiser at the
Barrack's. A big congratulations
goes out to Randy Heinz for Mr.

PMB 147 _
4741 E. Palm Canyon Leather Cowboy, and to Elodie for

Palm Springs, CA 92264
www.gpscrodeo.org

Ms. Leather Cowgirl.

Hot Line - 760-862-5546 We will be having 2 truc ks that Wl”
be decorated for the Gay
Pridefest so members can ride and

|
i GPSC CONTACTS

Sylvia Mower walk.
President ' o
guitartaz56@aol.com || By the time you get this issue we

s B will have had our inland Empire
Judy Galloway | |
VP-Rodeo Operations Hoedown, we'll let you know how it

Membership Chair goes in the next issue.
Judegalloway@att.net

Our big winners of the Leather
Jacket drawing were Sue Lane of
the L.A. Chapter, and Kathy

Palm Springs Pride | Bachlor of the GPSC Chapter.

November 1°" and 2™ || Congratulations girls.

For more information
call the Rodeo Hotline Il Not much to report this issue but

or visit the Palm will have more updates for you
Springs Pride soon.
Website at
| www .pspride.org Thank-you

Sylvia Mower, President
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